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21st October 2018—29th Sunday in Ordinary Time —Year B 
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Saturday Vigil  20th October 
сǇƳ /ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ōȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ  
сΦол ǇƳ   tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ 
 
 
Sunday  21st October 
29th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
лфΦлл {Ŝōŀǎǝŀƴ aƛŎƘŀŜƭ wƻŘǊƛƎǳŜǎ wLt  
ммΦлл  IŜƛƴǊƛŎƘ IŜǊƳŀƴƴ wLt 
  
Monday  22nd October  
bƻ Ƴŀǎǎ    
Tuesday  23rd October 
Day of Prayer and Reparation for Life  
лфΦол  
 
Wednesday  24th October  
лфΦол !ƴƴ 5ŀǾƛǎ wLt 
 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts.  

Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Deacon Ben after 11.00 Mass on any Sunday for further details 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley  01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591 
Safeguarding:  Parish Office 0118 978 0348 
SVP: David Thomas 07786 492948  

 
 
Thursday 25th October 
лфΦол  5ŜŎŜŀǎŜŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ  ǘƘŜ 
                                                 YŜŜƭȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ 
 
Friday  26th October   
лфΦол tŀǘ wŜƎŀƴ wLt 
wƻǎŀǊȅ ŀƊŜǊ Ƴŀǎǎ    
Saturday  27th October  
лфΦол  DŜǊŀǊŘ .ƻȅƭŜ wLt 
/ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƊŜǊ Ƴŀǎǎ ǳƴǝƭ млΦол 
 
 
Saturday Vigil  27th October 
сǇƳ /ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ōȅ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ  
сΦол ǇƳ   aŀǊȅ 5ƻōǎƻƴΣ LƴǘŜƴǝƻƴǎ 
 
 
Sunday  28th October 
30th Sunday in Ordinary Time  
лфΦлл tŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀǊƛǎƘ  
ммΦлл  ¢ƛƳƻǘƘȅ tƻǧǎ wLt 
 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 08.30 to 13.30    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday.  
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email  wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   

It's good to open the door in the morning and find the milk on the doorstep, or to be 
able to put out the rubbish and know that it's going to be taken away. It's good to 
nip out late at night knowing that somewhere there'll still be a corner shop open or a  
'Drive-Thru'. We appreciate the people that man these services, but how many of us 
planned to be those people as we grew up?  "If you don't work hard," our teachers 
warn us at school, "you'll end up stacking shelves in the supermarket." It seems that 
we all want to be served, but not many of us want to do the serving. 
 
Today's gospel is a lesson in leadership. Jesus sees 
leadership as one thing and his disciples see it as 
something very different.  "Grant that in your     
glory," request James and John, "that we may sit 
one at your right and the other at your left."  They 
equate leadership with authority, power, glory and 
status. This is not of course how Jesus ever sought 
to lead.   Jesus never sought power or glory; he only 
ever sought humility and servitude.  "Whoever 
wishes to be great among you will be slave of all," 
Jesus tells them. He meant that we should lead by example, by rolling up our sleeves 
and getting stuck in as equals. 
 
Nowadays, we are very career orientated. We are brought up to equate position and 
status with success. It is easy for a politician, a doctor or a teacher to think that he or 
she is more important than the person who sweeps the streets. Jesus warns that the 
cup he chose to drink is a difficult one. What we should take away today is that no 
one must use their position to lord it over others; rather we should use our God    
given skills to serve one another. 



In your prayers, please remember all who have recently died.  Also 
pray for all who are sick,  in  hospital or housebound especially  
Pam Sheridan, Mary Ann Froude, Daniel Sutton, Hugh Dwan,   
Joseph Nemeth, Natalie Mahon, Stephen Sweeney, Sarah White,  

Daniel Neylon and  Sr Veronica.  

 

Last Week’s Collection : 
Standing Orders: £1262 
Envelopes: £149   
Cash: £625 
Thank you for your  
Contribution      
Portsmouth Diocese   
Charity No: 246871 

  

Charles  Whitehead, an internationally acclaimed writer and speaker, founder of 
the Celebrate Family Conference will be here at Corpus Christi  on Tuesday 23rd  
October,  7 for 7.30pm speaking about the Gifts and Fruits of the Holy Spirit.    
Do come, donation only —signing in sheets are at the back of the church.  

World Mission Sunday—21st October 2018—The theme of this year’s observance, 
“Together with young people, let us bring the Gospel to all.”  In the message      
addressed to all Christians, but especially to young people, the Pope reminds all 
that “we are not in this world by our own choice,”  and hence there is “an initiative 
that precedes us and makes us exist.”  Each one of us, he says, is called to reflect 
on the fact that ‘ I am a mission on this Earth,” which is why we are here in this 
world. The Holy Father invites all Catholics to contribute to today’s second           
collection for Missio, his official charity for overseas mission.  Your prayers and  
donations  will help to build a future of hope in Ethiopia and around the world.  

SCIENCE – OR – RELIGION? A SYMPOSIUM.  A diocesan Symposium is taking place on 
Saturday 3rd November 2018, 10 am – 4 pm in The Discovery Centre in  Winchester 
(opp. St. Peter’s church) on Science and Religion. Two leading scientists will ask whether 
recent research on the Universe suggests the existence of a Creator. There will also be a 
series of workshops led by experts on such topics as Christianity and Extra  Terrestrial 
Life, the Ethics of Artificial Intelligence and whether human consciousness is immortal. 
The Symposium is open to all, whether religious or not. See the diocesan e-News for 
more details. http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/enews/issue197.php 
Places are limited and bookings are now open at  
https://portsmouthdiocese.eventbrite.co.uk 

5ŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ 5ƛŀǊȅ    
Sun 9th December , 4pm 
South Berkshire Singers  
Christmas Concert at  
Corpus Christi— 
proceeds to the Africa Fund.  
Sat pm  15th December - 
Parish Christmas Fayre— 
games, stalls,  
Santa and fun for all! 

CORPUS CHRISTI CHILDREN & YOUTH CHOIR NEEDS YOU! 
DO YOU LIKE SINGING? OR CAN YOU PLAY A MUSICAL INSTRUMENT? 
We are putting together a children and youth choir and especially a Christmas  
programme. We need singers, musicians, people who are willing to help with the 
mass, readings, bidding prayers, collection and offertory procession.  If you feel you 
and/or your children would like to take part, for more details please contact   
Arlene Beaumont-Rhodes on arlene.beaumont@hotmail.co.uk 

CAFOD Family Fast 
Day—Our parish has 
raised £1002  which will 
give more families what 
they need to survive 
and thrive. Thank you to 
everyone who gave, 
including those who 
came to our soup lunch.  

St Teresa’s Academy—OPEN MORNINGS for  
Sept 2019 entry   on 7th & 28th November 9.30am—  
Come and see our successful school in action. 
 If you wish to register for an Open Morning or require 
further information  regarding your admission  
application  please contact the office on  
admin@st-teresas.wokingham.sch.uk 0118 978 4310 

 Diocesan Day of Prayer and Reparation for Life.  Bishop Philip  would like us to 
keep every 23rd October, the day the Abortion Act was passed, as a diocesan Day 
of Prayer and Reparation for Life. On that day, as we celebrate being people of life, 
Bishop Philip ask our priests to offer a Mass, to  celebrate the gift of human life, 
our infinite dignity as God’s creatures, persons redeemed by Jesus Christ and filled 
with the Holy Spirit. The Bishop’s Pastoral Letter of 15th April refers and you can 
read the full text here: http://www.portsmouthdiocese.org.uk/bishop/
pastoral_letters/20180415-BoPPL20-People-of-Life-A4.pdf 

Performers Required! Singers and Actors— 
Be part of the Wokingham Community Nativity on 16th 
Dec, Howard Palmer Gardens.  See our Notice Board for 
full details of rehearsal dates and times. 

We  
Will  
Remember  
Them   
On the  100th  
anniversary of the  
signing of the Armistice, 
please join us at Corpus 
Christi for a service of 
Remembrance at 10.45 
on Sunday 11th  
November and after a 
two minutes silence at 
11-00, mass will follow. 

https://portsmouthdiocese.eventbrite.co.uk/
mailto:arlene.beaumont@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:admin@st-teresas.wokingham.sch.uk

